
Oregon Department of 
Transportation 

Director’s Office, MS 11 
355 Capitol St NE 
Salem, OR 97301 

Phone: 503-986-3289 
 

         

February 1, 2023 
 
 
Brenda Bateman 
Director 
Department of Land Conservation and Development 
635 Capitol St. NE, Suite 150 
Salem, OR 97301-2540 
 
 
Subject:  Tolling Program and State Agency Coordination 
 
 
This letter is providing notice to the Department of Land Conservation and Development 
(“DLCD”) pursuant to ORS 197.180, OAR 660, division 030 and OAR 731, division 015, that 
ODOT intends to issue a decision that the Tolling Program is not a Program Affecting Land Use.  
 
ODOT strongly believes that the Toll Program as described in our notice clearly does not meet 
the definition of a program “Affecting Land Use.” As such, we request that DLCD issue a letter 
to ODOT supporting our action. We thank you in advance for your continued support. 
 
The NOTIFICATION OF PENDING DECISION THAT TOLLING IS NOT A LAND USE 
PROGRAM PURSUANT TO OAR is attached. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kristopher W. Strickler 

 
Director  
 
Attachment 
Cc: Maureen Bock, ODOT 
 Erik Havig, ODOT 
 Brendan Finn, ODOT 
 
 
 
 
 


